
our team and we extend our 

deepest sympathy to her family.  A 

fund has been set up for Shannonõs 

granddaughter; contributions can be 

made to Cheryl Pronovost at the 

Youth Centre or to Kai Shuler at 

the FCSS Office.  

 

Lisa  

Lisa M. Gilchrist 

Director 

The spring, as always, is a busy 

time with programs, events, and 

community meetings taking place.  

Our team has been working hard 

to manage coverage and ensure 

that our presence is felt at as 

many community events as 

possible.   

As this is our 30th Anniversary 

year, our dedicated volunteer 

Board members have agreed to 

attend Summer Sessions, the local 

musical evenings held in Shikaoi 

Park, over the summer.  Thank you 

to our Board members for their 

commitment to our community.   

April was a time of sadness for the 

Stony Plain FCSS team.  We said 

farewell to Shannon Sanfacon, our 

Youth Mentor.  Shannon passed 

away after a short battle with 

cancer.  Shannon was in her seventh 

year of service with our office.  She 

was compassionate and dedicated to 

supporting youth in our community.  

Shannonõs absence leaves a gap in 

Stony Plain FCSS received 

funding through the Alberta 

Rural Development Network 

to conduct a  Tri-Region Rural 

Homelessness Estimation 

Project.  This project will be 

done in partnership with 

Spruce Grove FCSS.  We will 

capture data of our regionõs 

homeless and at-risk of 

homelessness populations 

through a unique identifier and 

survey data gathered by 

service agencies. The count 

will be conducted during late 

October and early November.  

In partnership with the Drug 

Strategy Council and Spruce 

Grove FCSS, we have 

received funding through the 

Alberta Rural Development 

Network to conduct an 

Opioid Awareness project.  

This project will provide the 

community with chances to 

understand opioid use, 

recognize signs of an 

overdose, and take action.  

People whose lives have been 

impacted by opioid use will 

have a chance to share their 

stories. 

 

Directorõs Message 

News 
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E V E N T S  

 

August 23  

Fall Information and  

Registration Night  

TransAlta Tri Leisure 

Centre 

6-8:30 pm  

September 19  

Volunteer Fair 

Heritage Park 

6-8 pm 

October 4  

Adventures in Aging  

Seniorsõ Conference 

Holy Trinity Catholic 

Church 

9 am - 3:30 pm 

Tickets at the office. 

 

October 17  

Cultivating Communities 

of Abundance -  

Redefining Poverty 

Watch social media for 

details. 

November  

Cut It Out Domestic 

Violence campaign events  

Watch social media for 

details. 

 

 

Stony Plain and area residents are enriched  

through a strong, healthy, connected community.  

We acknowledge, with respect, the history, spirituality, 

and culture of the peoples with whom Treaty 6 was 

signed, the territory within which we reside and our 

responsibilities as treaty members.  We also honour 

the heritage and gifts of the Metis people.  
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Above:  

Superhero volunteers 

at the 2018 Volunteer 

Appreciation Event  Youth Centre Programs  

Volunteer Centre 
Community Volunteers  

¶ In partnership 

with the Red Cross, 

Tri-Region partners 

hosted volunteer 

recruitment nights 

in Stony Plain and 

Entwistle.  In total 

12 volunteers 

stepped forward; 

eight from Stony 

Plain and four from 

Entwistle.   

¶ Volunteer 

appreciation  was 

held for the Community 

Volunteer Income Tax 

Program volunteers who 

prepared income tax returns and 

acted as program host.  

¶ Our team had a table at the 

first Career Development and 

Employment Day held at 

Memorial Composite High 

School and St. Peter the 

Apostle High School.  The goal 

was to show the impact of 

volunteering on gaining 

employment.   

Community Development  

¶ Fall program planning for  

Community Development 

Workshops is underway with 

the Parkland and Area 

Volunteer Action 

Committee. Lunch and learn 

opportunities will support 

nonprofits in skills 

development.   

¶ Planning is taking place for 

the Volunteer Information 

Fair on September 19 at 

Heritage Park.   

¶ Promotion is underway for 

the Youth Volunteer 

Summer Program. Over 25 

youth have connected to 

volunteer opportunities 

within the community. 

A CDI College student in the Community Service 

(Addictions) program is working with the Youth 

Centre on planning for the Opioid awareness project.  

Finally, in June a student from the McEwan University 

social work program began working with us on an 

intergenerational project to connect youth and seniors. 

While not a practicum students, we received funding 

from the province for a student through the Summer 

Temporary Employment Program (STEP).  The student 

will be with us until late August and has started 

working on the summer volunteer program at the 

Youth Centre. 

 We were pleased to welcome a group of practicum 

students to our team who enhanced their learning and 

contributed to key projects that we were undertaking.  

A NorQuest College student worked with the Youth 

Centre and on early planning for the Cut It Out 

Domestic Violence Campaign.   A team of McEwan 

University nursing students explored the benefits of a 

singing program for seniors and made recommendations 

for a project that we will look at in partnership with 

Westview Health Centre.  An additional team of 

McEwan University nursing students worked with the 

Youth Centre to support youth in understanding the 

positive effects of good nutrition.   

completed sessions  on event 

planning, customer service, 

safe food handling, fire 

extinguisher training, and 

concession equipment training.   

¶ The Collaborative 

Communication Series 

concluded in April.  The series 

had a total of eleven 

participants in sessions that 

taught youth about listening 

skills and respectful 

assertiveness.   

¶ The Heroes Program was 

delivered in local schools in 

partnership with Parkland 

Young Life and Spruce Grove 

Community Church.  106 

seventh grade students at St. 

John Paul II and Stony Plain 

Central participated.  Heroes 

helps build confidence, 

character, and  helps youth to 

act with integrity. 

¶ Healthy Together was held 

weekly from April 9-May 14 

with two participants.  This 

ongoing program is in 

partnership with Alberta 

Parenting for the Future (apfa) 

and teaches healthy meal 

preparation. 

¶ The Work Experience program 

was held with eight youth. Bi-

weekly sessions are facilitated 

by partnering agencies.  Youth 

S T O N Y  P L A I N  F C S S  Q U A R T E R L Y  R E P O R T  
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Students Supporting our Work 



Seniorsõ Week Events 
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Provincial Launch  

Stony Plain and the Tri-Region area 

were selected to host the 2018 

provincial launch of Seniorsõ Week 

on June 4th.  300 residents 

attended the event held at Heritage 

Park.  

Generations Celebration  

Once again, Stony Plain FCSS and 

the Youth Centre partnered to 

host our communityõs main seniorsõ 

week event.  This year 206 

participants attended and were 

served dinner and treated to 

entertainment.  Events like this are 

important to recognizing the 

contributions of seniors to our 

community and celebrating the 

value they bring.   

To increase connections between 

community members, we partnered 

on the Pedestrian Parades.  We 

supported the Wabamun event as 

members of the planning 

committee and by providing on-site 

support the day of the event.  

We partnered to host a workshop 

called Being an Executor: Attorney 

or Agent with 9 participants in  

Parkland County. 

Serving Parkland County Residents 
In the second quarter, 19% of 

scheduled Information and Referral 

clients were Parkland County 

residents.  We estimate that at 

least 20% of walk-in clients are 

from Parkland County.    

Parkland County residents access 

all of our services including 

assistance with completing 

applications, vouchers for food and 

gas and supportive counselling 

services.  

quarter and clients needed more 

assistance than in the first quarter.   

In the second quarter of 2018, 

there were 27 scheduled 

appointments for Information & 

Referral (I&R) services ranging from 

assistance in completing 

applications to finding housing in 

addition to providing referrals on 

supports and services based on 

needs assessments.  166 walk-in 

clients required a meeting and/or 

assessment for additional services.  

Information & Referral Services 
We continue to provide tax 

preparation services outside the tax 

season and many of the walk-in clients 

came to have their taxes filed after the 

April 30th deadline.   

We are working in partnership with 

Parkland School Division and the 

Westview Primary Care Network to 

learn about a client referral and 

tracking system which will provide 

more streamlined support to clients. 

Counselling for relationships, 

individuals and youth continues to 

be a need in our area.  We are 

reviewing our approach to the 

counselling program to ensure the 

most effective service.    

The Salvation Army vouchers 

provide support to residents facing 

food or gas shortages. In the 

second quarter 38 residents were 

provided with a total of $1,630.00 

for purchases of food and gas. April 

and June saw the most demand this 

Board member Paul Befus at Farmersõ 

Day to celebrate the 30th Anniversary  

In the second 

quarter, individual 

client needs for 

food and gas 

vouchers through 

the Salvation Army  

were significantly 

greater than in the 

first quarter.  
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Ending Family Violence 

Program Overview 
The Community Volunteer 

Income Tax Program  

For the 2018 program, 456 

income tax returns were 

completed by volunteers at the 

FCSS office.   Local businesses 

supported completion of four 

complex returns for low income 

individuals.  In 2017, our 

volunteers completed 367 income 

tax returns. 

Adopt -A-Driveway  

Currently there are 22 residents 

approved for the program. 

Stony Plain FCSS has managed 

the volunteer snow removal 

program for low income town 

residents since 2007 and 

conducts regular evaluations to 

ensure the program is meeting 

the needs of our resident. In 

our recent evaluation, we 

heard:  

ò Thank you for all your help in 

providing this service to my 

mom.ó 

òMy neighbour used to shovel 

for me but canõt now due to 

health issues and I can no 

longer shovel.  Thank you.ó 

òI think you are doing a super 

job.ó 

The program helps to keep 

residents in their own homes 

and increases the social 

support that is available to 

them.  The program would not 

run without the dedicated 

volunteers who make sure to 

shovel driveways.  Thank you 

to them for their time and 

commitment.   

through a grant from the Alberta 

Ministry of Seniors and Housing.   

Smile with a Senior  

The Smile with a Senior 

campaign was a social media 

campaign held from May 29 - 

June 15 to promote awareness 

of elder abuse.  In total 150 

Tri -Region Elder Abuse 

Coordinated Community 

Response Project  

Community wide protocol 

document was launched on June 

28.  This includes a guide, logic 

model, public brochure, internal 

resource document for service 

providers, and a communication 

plan. The project is working 

towards the following outcomes: 

¶ Stakeholders are aware of how 

to respond to the issue of 

Elder Abuse in our community. 

¶ Stakeholders have what they 

need to respond effectively to 

elder abuse. 

¶ Stakeholders work effectively 

on responding to elder abuse. 

¶ The issue of responding to 

Elder Abuse is addressed 

within our community. 

This project is made possible 

businesses were engaged, 1220 

people reacted on Twitter and 

Instagram, and over 180 

photos were submitted. Purple 

balloons were displayed 

around town, an ice cream 

social was held at the Good 

Samaritan Care Facility and 

McDonaldõs provided free 

coffee on June 15. 
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